
HOLCOMBE BURNELL PARISH COUNCIL
Parish Council Clerk: Mrs Debbie Radford-Lewis, Higher Bickhams Whitestone, Exeter, EX4 2HP  
Email: clerkhb@yahoo.co.uk
Planning Department

Teignbridge District Council

Forde House

Newton Abbott

TQ12 4XX

Wednesday, February 27, 2019
Dear Sirs 
Rollsbridge Farm, Holcombe Burnell –  16/01623/FUL & 17/02517/FUL
I write with reference to the above planning applications and subsequent build of the agricultural barn at the site location, Rollsbridge Farm. 

I would like to draw your attention to the comments previously made regarding the above two applications.  The first comments were made by Ide Parish Council on 4th July 2016, where no formal objections were raised. However, concern was raised regarding the spread of buildings in the area, together with the size of the planned building.  They insisted that consideration was given to ensure that the screening trees and hedging are never reduced in such ways as might make the proposed building visible from the adjacent road. 
The second application was sent to Holcombe Burnell Parish Council for comment as it was found that this site lies in the Holcombe Burnell Parish not Ide. This application was not supported, as per our submission on 15th November 2017 due to the following reasons:

a) The land in question is not currently in agricultural use & the type of agriculture proposed is not stated on the application. It is usual to state for an application for an active farmer the type of farming is clear, be it pigs, dairy, arable etc. For a new starter and despite the lengthy family ownership, this is a new start. It is expected that the type of farming is declared in order that a reasonable assessment can be made. No indication is given in the building proposed nor in the body of the proposal. If a form of intensive farming is intended (e.g. pig or calf rearing) additional information and checks need to take place. Any form of livestock enterprise, and many other enterprises, would require more buildings. 
We should not be put in a position for a decision without a clear statement and with it the additional buildings necessary. 
b) The Council expressed concern that planning and related permission had not been followed: for example, the import of significant quantities of hard core.  
c) The Council is concerned at the possible visual impact of the building and should Teignbridge District Council decide to allow the application, despite objections, then it is requested that the original ridge height be maintained (measured as normal as height above sea level).
Further to the above comments, Ide Parish Council made a complaint in December 2017 regarding the deposit of some 2000 tonnes of soil and stone at the site, to raise the level as opposed to the negotiated 1000 tonnes TDC planning had allowed.  The finished floor level was some 26.425m above the ordnance datum level.  They highlighted that no enforcement to the extra tipping had taken place.  It is unclear if a response to this complaint was received.
We would like to now ask you to look into the current use of the site and respond to the above complaint, which we fully support.  It would appear the site now houses numerous caravans, lorries, trailers, sheds and shipping containers which suggests a totally different use to storing agricultural equipment which was its sole permitted use.   The site is not well kept and we feel it should be made to be used for its proposed use. 
We look forward to hearing from you in due course.  In the meantime, should you have any queries please do not hesitate to contact the clerk by email.

For and on behalf of the parish council

Yours faithfully

Debbie Radford-Lewis
Parish Clerk Holcombe Burnell.

